Distance Learning Advisory Committee
Minutes
January  26, 2010 - 3:30 p.m.

Raburn Wing, Room 305

Present: Bruce Gordon - Chair,  Debbie Chaffin, Tim Collins, Vicky Hulsey, Natasha Lindsey, Chris Maynard,  John McGee, Craig Robertson, Leigh Thompson Members absent: Larry Adams, Keedra Harris, Sherri Hester, Ben Kimbrough, Katie Kinney, Cathy Malone, Stephen Putman, Betty Rickard, B.J. Wilson
Bruce Gordon called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. 
The minutes from the 11/17/09 meeting were approved.
Old Business:

1. John McGee updated committee members on the work of the Help Desk and Support Systems subcommittee. The Angel support email will soon be directed to an online form that will help in measuring the times of help requests. A decision on Tegrity Renewal/Replacement System is on hold until after the Angel transition. Demonstrations will be held in February on possible replacement products. 
2. John McGee provided an update on behalf of B.J. Wilson on the DL Policy Manual Revision subcommittee’s progress.  The subcommittee will share a draft of the revisions at the next meeting. 
3. Chris Maynard reported that the Online General Education Component subcommittee finished data collection and presented the findings in a memo to the Undergraduate Curriculum Committee and Dr. Thornell.  He also reported that the December demonstrations went well. 
4. Bruce Gordon reported that the subcommittee looking at out-of-state tuition charges is still checking peer institutions and other universities for costs and will provide an update at the next scheduled meeting. 

5. The committee discussed the creation of a “UNA Repository” on Angel (what should be included – lectures, items centered around the general education curriculum, how-to videos, etc.).  John McGee will develop a communiqué describing the possible use of the Angel Learning Object Repository, requesting the Deans' input about this use, and requesting the provision of departmental coordinators for departmental repositories.
6. The committee continued discussion of mandated training for faculty using Angel. It was decided that Bruce Gordon will work on a proposal outlining the committee’s recommendations. The proposal will be shared with the committee via email for comments and feedback. 
New Business:

1. Craig Robertson reported that Alan November from November Learning will be on campus April 27 to talk with the campus community about technology and pedagogy. The president’s office will provide funding for the speaker and luncheon.  The subcommittee working on this project will meet soon to discuss the particulars of the April 27 event and have a conference call with the speaker later in February.  The committee also discussed possible dates for a full day DL conference to be held in the fall. A day in early to mid-October was suggested. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Leigh Thompson
